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MEMORANDUM 
February 27, 2019 
 

To:  Members of the Board of Supervisors 

From:  Naomi Kelly, City Administrator and Committee on Information 
Technology Chair  

Copy: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

Regarding: Recommendation on the City & County of San Francisco Proposed FY 
2020-24 Information and Communication Technology Plan. 

 

In accordance with Section 22A.6 of the Administrative Code, on February 21, 2019, 
the Committee on Information Technology (COIT) approved the following action item 
to be considered by the Board of Supervisors. COIT’s recommendations are set forth 
below. 
 

1. Board File Number: TBD Recommendation on the City & County of San 
Francisco Proposed FY 2020-24 Information 
and Communication Technology Plan. 

Recommendation: Recommend the Board of Supervisors approve the 
Proposed 5-year ICT Plan. 

Comments: COIT recommends approval of this item by a vote of 
13-0. 

Committee members or representatives in favor 
include: 

- Naomi Kelly, City Administrator, Chair; Linda Gerull, 
Chief Information Officer, Department of 
Technology; Kelly Kirkpatrick, Budget Director, 
Mayor’s Office; Norman Yee, President, Board of 
Supervisors; Ben Rosenfield, Controller; Micki 
Callahan, Director, Department of Human 
Resources; Grant Colfax, Director, Department of 
Public Health; Harlan L. Kelly, Jr., Director, Public 
Utilities Commission; Michael Lambert, Acting City 
Librarian, Public Library; Mary Ellen Carroll, Director, 
Department of Emergency Management; Ivar 
Satero, Director, San Francisco International Airport; 
Edward D. Reiskin, Director, Municipal 
Transportation Agency; Trent Rhorer, Executive 
Director, Human Services Agency 

 


